ORCUTT UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT **BOARD OF TRUSTEES** SPECIAL BOARD MEETING Open to the Public via Teleconference

Monday, February 22, 2021

CALL TO ORDER

A special Board meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Orcutt Union School District was held on Monday. February 22, 2021, beginning with Melanie Waffle calling Public Session to order at 5:00 p.m. Liz Phillips led the Pledge of Allegiance. Members Present: Waffle, Steller (via phone), Henderson, Morinini, and Phillips. Administrators: Edds, Salucci, Bertoldi and Taylor. It was moved by Liz Phillips seconded Lisa Morinini, and carried to adopt the February 22, 2021 agenda, as presented. Ayes: Phillips, Waffle, Steller, Henderson and Morinini

PUBLIC COMMENT

Monique Segura gave an OEA update. Pamela Blythe, Brooke Serna and Stefanie Lewis, parents in the District, commented on the School Re-Opening Plan and In-person learning versus distance learning.

Update on the Transition to In-person Learning

Dr. Edds and Cabinet presented an Update on the Transition to In-person learning. The Board of Trustees were unanimous with their recommendation to the Superintendent to "Offer in-person instruction for grades TK-6, open in "purple" when able to do so (25/100,000 ACR); open in "red" when able to do so for grades 7-12, and to monitor the waiver request from SBUSD for grades 7-12.

ADJOURN

It was moved by Liz Phillips, seconded by Lisa Morinini and carried to adjourn the meeting at 6:25 p.m.

Holly Edds, Ed.D., Board Secretary

Mark Steller, Clerk, Board of Trustees